
UD’s Commitment to Your  
Face-To-Face Learning Experience

FOR FALL 2021

Face-to-Face and Safe



Welcome to Fall 2021 
at the University of Dubuque!

UD is committed to a face-to-face learning 
experience this academic year as we welcome a 
return to living, working, and studying together as a 
campus community. You can expect:  

• Face-to-face classroom instruction — this is
essential to your academic experience. Remote
class attendance will be available in limited and
short-term situations.

• Continued support and encouragement of
proven health and safety protocols across
campus as we follow UD’s new mantra: Practice
adaptability, patience, and forgiveness.

• Access to COVID-19 tests and vaccines for
students at the Smeltzer-Kelly Student Health
Center. The student health center is a valuable
resource for primary health care, brain health
and counseling services, and dietary and
wellness educational services. Visit
www.dbq.edu for more information.

• Availability of single-use face coverings and
hand sanitizer at stations throughout campus.

• Ongoing implementation of additional cleaning
procedures of surfaces and high traffic areas.

• In-person student activities, performances, and
intercollegiate athletics.

• One-on-one personalized academic support
and advising for students.

To our new and returning students, UD welcomes you!  We look forward to living 
and learning together — in person — at the University of Dubuque.  

Face coverings are highly recommended. They are required in the Smeltzer-Kelly Student Health 
Center and may be required at clinical sites and internship locations, on public transportation, 
etc.

UD strongly encourages students, faculty, and staff to receive a COVID-19 vaccine. Please visit 
WWW.VACCINES.GOV to find locations that offer COVID-19 vaccines in the United States.

Students should go to the Smeltzer-Kelly Student Health Center for access to COVID-19 testing 
and vaccine options.

Questions about exposure, isolation, or quarantine? Visit WWW.DBQ.EDU/COVID-19

Smeltzer-Kelly Student Health Center is a state-of-the-art facility that 
has a comprehensive treatment team that includes medical and 
brain health professionals. When students return for fall 2021, they 
will have access to COVID-19 testing and vaccine options.


